HCS HB 1186 & 1147 —-- ENGLISH ONLY DRIVER’S LICENSE EXAMINATIONS
(Parkinson)

COMMITTEE OF ORIGIN: Committee on International Trade and Job
Creation

This substitute requires Missouri driver's license examinations
to only be administered in English so that the applicant can
demonstrate his or her ability to sufficiently understand highway
traffic signs and safety warnings. The Director of the
Department of Revenue cannot supply or permit the use of language
interpreters, except sign language interpreters, in connection
with the required written and driving tests.

FISCAL NOTE: No impact on General Revenue Fund in FY 2013, FY
2014, and FY 2015. Estimated Net Income on Other State Funds of
$52,580 in FY 2013, $0 in FY 2014, and S0 in FY 2015.
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